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Our Second Helpings donors are a critical partner 
in the fight to end hunger in Middle and West 
Tennessee. These individuals and families commit 
to giving monthly, and together they provide 
more than 330,000 meals every month for their 
neighbors experiencing food insecurity!

Since the pandemic arrived in Middle and West 
Tennessee last year, more than 500 new donors 
have committed to give monthly through Second 
Helpings, raising an additional two million meals 
during this uniquely challenging time. 

Monthly donations can be set to withdraw 
automatically, which means no dates for you 
to remember while also helping us save on 
administrative costs. It’s easy to get started, and 
your ongoing generosity will continue to make 
a difference in the lives of children, families, and 
seniors in our community.

DIAMOND (LEFT) AND NEVAEH

At a Second 
Harvest Kids 
Cafe in Warren 

County, best friends 
Diamond and Nevaeh 
have fun while eating and 
learning together.

“Diamond cares about me 
and gives me hugs. That’s 
what best friends do,” says 
Nevaeh, 6.

“Nevaeh is there when I 
am sad, and she makes me 
happy,” adds Diamond, 5. 

Diamond and Nevaeh love 
to play together at the Kids 
Cafe after school and during 
the summer. Nevaeh likes 
science and wants to be a 
scientist when she’s older. 
Diamond wants to be a 
math teacher someday. 

These two attend the same 
class in their elementary 
school but don’t have much 
time for play while they’re 
busy studying their favorite 
subjects. The pair love the 

You’re Making 
Sure Kids Are 
Ready to Learn

Second Helpings Donors 
Feed Hope All Year

and spoken with people 
who never imagined 
being unable to feed  
their families.

Not everyone experiences 
hunger in the same way. 
Some need our services 
for a short time and some 
for longer. But we are 
here for everyone, no 
matter the season.

Sincerely,

Nancy Keil
President & CEO

Dear Friend,

This year, going back 
to school will be 
even more exciting 

than usual. Kids are 
looking forward to finally 
returning to old routines, 
socializing freely with 
friends, and – for many – 
having regular access to 
school meals.

But while things may 
seem to be returning 
to normal for many, 
there are still families 
who are out of work 
or are underemployed 
because of the pandemic. 
Our most vulnerable 
neighbors will be feeling 
the economic effects of 
COVID-19 for years to 
come, and that could 
have a big impact on 
students of all ages.

Second Harvest Food 
Bank of Middle Tennessee 
is working hard to sustain 
and advance programs 
specifically to make 
sure children have the 
healthy food they need 
to thrive. Initiatives like 
the BackPack Program 
provide kids with easy-
to-prepare food for 
weekends and during 
breaks from school. 
School Food Pantries 
provide support for  
entire families.

Just like the pandemic, 
though, hunger doesn’t 
care what zip code you 
live in, and it doesn’t only 
effect people of a certain 
socioeconomic status. 
Over the past year and  
a half, we have served  

afterschool and summer 
programs at Kids in the 
Community, a Second 
Harvest Kids Cafe site in 
McMinnville. There they 
participate in nutrition 
education to build healthy 
habits for life. 

Kids Cafe sites are 
only possible because of 
support from generous 
friends like you. When 
you give to Second 
Harvest, you help provide 
fresh food and nutrition 
lessons to children who 
need them most.

“Eating healthy is good,  
so you can grow up  
faster and stronger,” 
Nevaeh explains.  

You Fuel Afterschool Learning 
for Diamond and Nevaeh

Find past issues of our newsletter and our current donor 
acknowledgment page online at secondharvestmidtn.org/news-room
 
Your suggestions and comments for Table Topics are always 
appreciated! Please send an email to news@secondharvestmidtn.org

OUR 
MISSION

WE PROVIDE FOOD TO 
PEOPLE FACING HUNGER 
AND WORK TO ADVANCE 

HUNGER SOLUTIONS.
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Or upgrade your monthly donation today by 

contacting Jennifer Jackson at 615-627-1583 or 
Jennifer.Jackson@secondharvestmidtn.org.

“I like eating good food 
because it makes me feel 
better,” Diamond says. 

As the COVID-19 
pandemic continues to 
have long-lasting effects  
in our community,  
these programs are  

Eating  
healthy is good, 
so you can grow 

up faster and 
stronger.

more crucial than ever. 
Thank you for making 
these life-changing 
resources available.

“I love it here,” Nevaeh says.

Diamond agrees. “This is 
my favorite place.”
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Supporting Students of All Ages as 
they Return to the Classroom

Campus Cupboard is a 
community pantry on the 
Whitebridge Campus of 

Nashville State Community College. 
It’s stocked with healthy food from 
Second Harvest and was a real 
lifeline for Korina’s family during 
the pandemic. 

She says, “I knew about the 
Campus Cupboard program when 
I first enrolled and thought it was 
a great resource. It wasn’t until my 
family had to use it that I truly 
understood how vital it is for some.”

In May, at age 43, Korina achieved 
one of her lifelong dreams and 
graduated from Nashville State 
Community College with an 
associate degree in psychology!

This fall, we’re celebrating Korina’s 
success and donors like you who 
helped her along the way. Read 
more about Campus Cupboard and 
how it helps students like Korina on 
page 6.

The high price of going back to school is daunting for families facing serious 
financial hardship after the pandemic. Children need new clothes and school 
supplies. College students need money for textbooks and fees. These costs 
add up quickly and prevent families from being able to afford healthy food. 
Thankfully, committed donors like you are helping during these difficult times.

Finding Support 
on Campus

Larry Grimes has been fighting hunger with Second 
Harvest since 2009, but his public service began long 
before that. As a state employee, he built his career 
working with people with intellectual disabilities. He 
knows firsthand the need for community support for 
families during difficult times.

“Addressing hunger is one of the most important 
components of the safety net in America,” he says.  
“I donate to Second Harvest because of their  
mission to address the need of hunger in Middle  
and West Tennessee.”

Now that he’s retired, Larry gives through a Qualified 
Charitable Distribution (QCD), which is a direct 

transfer of funds from his IRA to a qualified charity. 
This type of giving is available to anyone over the age 
of 70.5 with an IRA. The QCD is excluded from taxable 
income on your tax return and can lessen your 
exposure on other taxes.

There are many ways you can give back and feed 
hope! We can help you craft a giving plan that’s right 
for you.

Turn That Taxed Distribution into a Tax-Free Donation

Inspired by Larry? To learn more about the  
many ways you can give to Second Harvest,  

call Marian Eidson at 615-627-1564.

KORINA

Sarah Comuzie and Mary Beth Combs have been bringing 
their students to volunteer at our Ray Smith Family 
Distribution Center in Camden for two years. These 

outstanding teachers lead a work-based learning program for 
students with physical or developmental disabilities. The students 
learn food safety practices, warehouse safety, and teamwork skills.

Mary Beth says, “Everyone deserves to have a fair chance to be 
successful in life. And when you are hungry that isn’t possible.”

We’re so grateful to these teachers for modeling the link 
between education and volunteerism for their students — every 
opportunity to volunteer is also an opportunity to learn. Join 
community members like Sarah and Mary Beth today by signing 
up to volunteer at secondharvestmidtn.org/volunteer!

Afterschool Nutrition

Learning While Giving Back

SARAH (LEFT) 
AND MARY BETH

SMILING FACES AT 
THE KIDS CAFE AND 
CHILD NUTRITION 
CLASS AT EASLEY 
COMMUNITY CENTER 
IN DAVIDSON COUNTY
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Campus Cupboard 
is Feeding Students 
at a Critical Time

College students are 
often overlooked in 
discussions about 

food insecurity. People 
joke about college students 
eating instant ramen every 
day, but sometimes it’s the 
best meal they can afford. 
Thankfully, Dr. Shanna 
L. Jackson, president of 
Nashville State Community 
College, along with her 
dedicated staff, recognized 
the need for food assistance 
among students and was 
positioned to act.  

In addition to leading 
Nashville State, Dr. Jackson 

is also a Second Harvest 
board member, providing 
insight, support, and 
guidance towards the food 
bank's mission of providing 
food to people facing 
hunger and working to 
advance hunger solutions. 
In 2019, she partnered 
with the Nashville State 
Community College 
Foundation to put this 
experience to work, 
launching the Campus 
Cupboard program on 
several campuses to offer 
college students a pantry 
stocked with free, healthy 
food from Second Harvest.  

Campus Cupboard is a 
resource for students of any 
age who are having trouble 
accessing nutritious food. 
Nashville State estimates an 
average of 100 students and 
their families make use of 
the pantry each semester.  

“The Campus Cupboard 
program came from looking 
at the needs of our students 
and realizing that despite the 
financial aid of Tennessee 
Promise and Tennessee 
Reconnect, there were 
other barriers for students 
to complete their degree or 
certificate,” Dr. Jackson says.  

During the pandemic the 
need for food assistance 
grew significantly. To 
keep students, staff, and 
volunteers safe, Nashville 
State was able to move 
all food orders online 
thanks to a grant from the 
Tennessee Department  
of Human Services. 
Piedmont Natural Gas  
and Kroger also supported 
the College’s efforts to 
expand the program. 

Now that the Campus 
Cupboard program 
is running efficiently, 
Nashville State plans to 
start a Campus Cupboard 
program at the school’s 
new North Davidson 
campus in Madison,  
which opens in 2022.  

“Second Harvest does 
incredible work in the 
community and to be able 
to re-create that work here 
on our campuses has been 
great,” Dr. Jackson says. 

Thank you for your help 
in establishing the Campus 
Cupboard and proudly 
standing with us as the 
program reaches those 
who need it. Together, we 
are efficiently, safely, and 
continually helping our 
underserved community 
members in need. 

DR. SHANNA JACKSON, CENTER,  
INSIDE THE CAMPUS CUPBOARD

CAMPUS CUPBOARD  
PATRONS CAN  
CHOOSE WHAT THEY 
ORDER FROM THE PANTRY

NEWS 2 FOOD 2 FAMILIES   
AUG. 25 - OCT. 31  
 
Second Harvest is partnering with WKRN  
News 2 for the annual Food 2 Families  
school food drive. All schools and grade levels  
are encouraged to participate. It’s an opportunity 
not only to help our local schools, but to teach 
children they can make a difference. In 2020,  
19 schools collected more than 250,000  
pounds of food. Let’s set a new record this year! 
To learn more and register your school, visit 
secondharvestmidtn.org/food2families. 

 
TENNESSEE TITANS FOOD DRIVE  
SEPT. 26  
 
We’re teaming up with the Titans to tackle  
hunger! When you arrive to cheer on the home 
team against the Colts, bring shelf-stable food  
and monetary donations to charity drop-off 
points at Nissan Stadium. In the spirit of friendly 
competition, we’re pushing to beat our previous 
total of 15,000 meals. Titan up! 

SONGWRITERS NIGHT  
SEPT. 30  
 
In partnership with iHeart Media, Second Harvest 
presents Songwriters Night at Pennington Distillery 
in Nashville. Enjoy heavy appetizers and an open 
bar while listening to songwriters Liz Rose and The 
Warren Brothers share the songs they’ve written 
for Tim McGraw, Taylor Swift, Dierks Bentley, 
Keith Urban, Little Big Town, and many more. For 
more information, please contact Chelsey Wells 
at chelsey.wells@secondharvestmidtn.org.

HUNGER ACTION MONTH  
SEPTEMBER  
 
An empty stomach makes it difficult for people 
to reach their full potential. In September, 
help us recognize Hunger Action Month, a 
national movement to raise awareness about 
the struggles and effects of hunger. Visit 
secondharvestmidtn.org and follow the hashtag 
#HungerActionTN to learn how you can take 
action to end hunger. 

 
YOU DID IT!  
 
You showed us your big hearts through your 
overwhelming response to the Hunger Free 
Summer $500,000 matching gift challenge, an 
effort to provide 5.4 million summer meals for hard-
hit families. Because of you, children across Middle 
and West Tennessee received the food they needed 
and are energized for a new school year. Thank you 
for caring for our neighbors experiencing hunger 
during the tough summer months. 

News Briefs
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To learn more about getting 
involved, join our online community 

@ 2HarvestMidTN

Or visit us online at  
secondharvestmidtn.org

Second Harvest Food Bank of Middle Tennessee
The Martin Distribution Center
331 Great Circle Road
Nashville, TN 37228

secondharvestmidtn.org

DOROTHY AT THE LIVING WATERS MINISTRIES 
DRIVE-THRU MOBILE PANTRY IN CARTHAGE

This food means a 
lot because a lot 
of us don’t have 

money to make ends meet 
throughout the month,” 
says Dorothy, 64, a former 
healthcare worker and a 
resident of Smith County 
for 30 years. She now lives 
with her son and works 
at a local retailer a few 
days a week to help cover 
monthly costs. Even then, 
she doesn’t always make 
enough to afford the 
groceries she needs.

“This really helps 
because they give out 
good food. Some of this 
you can’t even buy at 
the store because it’s so 
expensive,” Dorothy says 
of the Second Harvest 
food distributions  
she’s attended. 

Dorothy has been coming 
to the Living Waters 
Ministries Mobile Pantry 
for the past three years 
and is so grateful for the 
support and kindness 

she’s found there. In 
fact, Dorothy has served 
as a volunteer at many 
distributions as a way to 
give back the good will 
she’s received.

“This is what we do in 
Smith County. Everybody 
loves everybody. We  
all get along and we all  
help each other where  
we can and when we  
can. That’s one of the 
reasons I love this town,” 
Dorothy says. 

The support Dorothy 
describes is only available 
because of strong 
partners like you. We are 
grateful for the way you 
continually show up for 
people like Dorothy who 
just need a little help to 
get by. 

To you, Dorothy says, 
“Thank you for helping 
me and this community. 
Thank you for being here 
for us.”

Dorothy Pays It Forward



Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.  
Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions,  

and donated food, goods, and services!

Thanks to our DONORS!

Thank you to 
these people and 
organizations for 
generous food drive 
donations

Mrs. Patti T. Adams
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan P. Baldwin
Barry Blackburn
Madeleine Braksick
Sandra Bridges
Elena Byrd
Heidi Byron
Mr. Dennis J. Camplese
Mary Craven Dawkins
Marguerite Doolittle
Ms. Erin Eyink
William T. Faith
Mr. J Fleming
David Gooch
Mr. Keith A. Goodwin
Tayone Green
Mrs. Connie Greenfield
Erica Griggs
Mendell Grinter
Isobel Hall
Marquita Holt
Ms. Ilana Horn
Penina Jeter
Lindsay Kavanaugh
Kailin Konstabel
Victoria Leblanc
Erin Lefkovitz
Ms. Ashley Lewis
Jen Livengood
Ryan Martin
Mr. Zack Mitchell
LuAnn Montgomery
Charles Parrish
Ann Person
Mr. and Mrs. Wade B. Phillips, Sr.
Blaque Reily
Miss Valerie Reta
Chad Riden
Mackenzie Roberts
Darian Robinson
Jay Rogers
Ms. Rachel Schles
Nicole Schoen
Sarita Siddon
Russell Smith

Miss Amanda L. Staggs
Paula Stewart
Chanel Therpee
Amber Thomas
Harold Thompson
Ms. Linda L. Thompson
Claudia Tillery
Ms. Joyann Troutman
Arianna Valenti
Ms. Louisa A. Walker
Ms. Joycelyn T. White
Steve White
Lorenzo Wright
A New Leaf/Pip and Pickles 

Farm
Advanced Composites, Inc.
Alpha Phi Alpha Fraternity, 

Alpha Chi Chapter
Autumn Ridge CSA
Avana Bellevue
BLAST Youth Roller Hockey
Bloomsbury Farm
Casey's General Store
CORT
Crossroads Missionary Baptist 

Church
Cumberland View Apartments
Davidson County Sheriff's 

Office
Dominion Real Estate
Emergency Communication 

Center
Frito-Lay Inc.
Girls Talk
Glacier Truro
Hampton Inn Milan
Impact Group LLC
J.T. Moore Middle School
Julia Green Elementary
Kroger Barrel Donors
LeLann for President LLC
Manna Cafe - Agency 280
Nelson's Green Briar Distillery
Parks Realty
PCA Nuscript Pharmacy
Pinnacle Financial Partners
PNC Bank
Richland Freewill Baptist 

Church
River Run Farm
Sarah Cannon Research 

Institute

Smith Seckman Reid, Inc.
Southminster Presbyterian 

Church
Sylvan Hollow, LLC
Tell a Friend
Tenet Health
Tennessee Titans
The Peach Truck
TRS Market Inc.
Turner Construction Company
University of South Carolina 

Alumni
US District Court Middle District 

of Tennessee
USimprints
Vanderbilt University Woman's 

Club
Villages of Riverwood
Wingate by Wyndham Nashville 

Airport

Thank you to these 
organizations for 
generous food 
donations

ALDI
Amazon
American Paper & Twine Co.
Associated Wholesale Grocers
Bargain Hunt
Bloomsbury Farm
Bushman's Inc
Casey's General Store
Central West Produce
Chairmans Foods, LLC
ConAgra Grocery Products, Inc.
Cosgrove Enterprises
Costco
Country Delite Farms, LLC
Five Star Vending
Food Lion
FreshPoint
Frito-Lay
General Mills
Goo Goo Cluster LLC
K & B Transportation
Kellogg Company
King Arthur Baking Co.
KLLM Trucking
Kroger

Layman Lessons Ministries
LG Herndon Jr. Farms Inc
Links of Love
M Palazola
McCartney Produce
Nestles Brand Food Service
Nom Nom Now
Panera Bread
Post Consumer Brands
Prairie Farms
Prime Trucking
Proctor & Gamble Company
Publix
Purity Dairies
Red Horse Transport
River Run Farm
Ruler Foods
Saputo Cheese USA Inc.
Select Food Service Marketing
Snyders-Lance
Society of St. Andrew
Southern Source
Sprouts
Starbucks
SunDrop Bottling Co.
Sysco
Target
Taylor Farms Tennessee, Inc.
Tennessee Cattlemen's 

Association
The Fresh Market
The Peach Truck
Trader Joe's
Tropicana
Tyson Foods, Inc.
Vega
Voss of Norway
Walmart

WW International

Thank you to these 
people who donated 
$500 or more

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Adams
Dr. Aaron Aday
Mr. Douglas Adcock
Mr. and Mrs. Jack E. Agee
Ms. Denise Alatorre
Mr. James Alfieri
Mr. Elbert G. Allee



Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.  
Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions,  

and donated food, goods, and services!

Thanks to our DONORS!

Mr. and Mrs. Brad Allen
Mr. and Mrs. John W. 

Allensworth, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas L. 

Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. J. William 

Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. John G. Anderson
Mr. Ronald Anderson
John and Kathryn Anderson
Ms. Lynda Anderson
Mrs. Jayne R. Andrews
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Arndt, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Bart Ashley
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Atkinson
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Baehner
Ms. Sallie B. Bailey
Mr. T. E. Baird
Mrs. Lois Baldauf
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan P. Baldwin
Ms. Nikki Ballentine
Dr. Shari Barkin
Ms. Lea Ann Barrett
Ms. Nancy Barrett
Mr. John W. Bartlett
Mr. and Mrs. Steve B. Bartlett
Dr. and Mrs. G. William Bates
Mr. and Mrs. Frank C. Batson
Mr. Michael Baugus
Mr. Jon Baumgarten
Mr. and Mrs. James W. Bearden
Mr. Robert Beauchamp
Mr. Raymond L. Beck
Mr. and Mrs. Francis Bedard
Ms. Janice Bell
Ms. Nancy Benegas
Ms. Joy Benge
Mr. and Mrs. Drew Berg
Ms. Nancy K. Berge
Dr. and Mrs. Jordan D. Berlin
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert A. Berry
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Berwind
Ms. Kimberly Best
Ms. Linda Bills
Ms. Camille B. Holt and Mr. 

Charles D. Biter
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Blackburn
Kelly Blake
Mr. and Mrs. William F. 

Blaufuss, Jr.
Ms. Anne M. Blaufuss
Ms. Terry Blount

Mr. and Mrs. David Bohan
Stacey Bohlke
Mr. Andrew Boll
Jennifer Bostwick-Owens and 

David A. Owens
Ms. Brittany L. Boyer
Mr. David Bradley
Mr. Patrick Bradshaw
Mrs. Julie L. Brawner
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Brazelton
Ms. Donna Brewer
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen M. 

Brickner
Ms. Mary E. Brinkley
Ms. Lauren J. Brisky
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis H. Brock
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Brostrom
Mr. and Mrs. Scott A. Brothers
Mr. James Brown
Mr. and Mrs. David H. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Jon W. Bruce Esq.
Dr. Nancy J. Stott and 
	 Dr. Richard G. Bruehl
Brett and Andrea Bryant
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Bryant
Ree and Steve Buchanan
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene N. Bulso, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John Bumpus
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Burke
Dr. and Mrs. Calvin K. Burrichter
Mrs. Michelle M. Byerly
Mr. and Mrs. Stewart J. 

Campbell, Jr.
Ms. Claire Campbell
Mr. Raymond Campbell
Dr. and Mrs. William C. Cannon
Ms. Carol L. Carcione
Mr. Hayes Carll
Mr. and Mrs. Larry J. Carter
Mr. and Mrs. Lance M. Carter
Mr. Charles Caskey
Gary and Leslee Chafee
Mr. and Mrs. Cory Chamblin
Mrs. Janette Chapman
Mr. Ronald Chastain
Mr. and Mrs. David H. Chestnut
Munish Chhabra
Mr. Christopher M. Christi
Mr. and Mrs. Oakley Christian III
Mr. G.H. Christianson II
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Clanton
Mr. Gary Clark

Mr. William Dearth and Ms. 
Dottie Classick

Mr. J. Michael Clutts
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Cobb
Mr. Dan B. Coleman
Ms. Robyn D. Cosby
Mrs. Charlotte Covington
Nan and Leland Cowan
Ms. Janet Crick
Ms. Heather Crumpton
Mrs. Dolores B. Csaszar
Mr. Harold D. Cunningham
Mr. and Mrs. James M. 

Cunningham
Sister Mary J. Curley
Ms. Daisy Curtis
Mr. Matthew C. Cushing
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Dahlinger
Mr. John Damiani
Scott and Gabby Dannemiller
Mr. and Ms. Andrew F. Daughety
David Taylor
Ms. Luda E. Davies
Ms. Sheila Dawling
Mr. and Mrs. Rob Nelson
Mr. and Mrs. C. Terry Deaton
Mr. and Mrs. Bert Deaton
Ms. Lois S. Degler
Mr. and Mrs. Donald E. Delozier
Mark and Laura Denison
Mrs. Julia S. Desoto and 
	 Mr. Carlos S. Desoto
Ms. Carolyn Dever
Mr. and Mrs. Brent Dial
Mr. and Mrs. William S. Dinker
Ms. Linda Distel
Mr. Ross E. Doan
Mr. Harlan Dodson
Dr. Tracey E. Doering
Ms. Marie Dolan
Mr. Spencer Dowdall
Dr. and Mrs. Edward F. 
	 Downey, Jr.
Ms. Evelyn Doxey and Mr. C. 

Daniel Hazlewood
Dr. and Mrs. Emanuel O. Doyne
Mr. Bradley Duchac
Mr. Chuck Dunn
Ms. Len Durham
Ms. Melissa Eads
D Eakins
Mr. Ramm Eberhard

Mr. and Mrs. Randy A. Eddy
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Edenton
Mr. Michael L. Edgeworth
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Egan
Dr. Burton F. Elrod
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Ennenga
Mr. Lawrence E. Erickson
Miss Emily E. Evans
Mr. and Mrs. Mark V. Ezell
Mr. Dewitt Ezell, Jr.
Mrs. Yetunde Faparusi
Mr. David Feinstein
Ms. Sally A. Felton
Mr. Stephen J. Ferrari
Mr. Jason Fisher
Mr. and Dr. Jonathan B. Flack
Mr. and Mrs. Andy Flatt, Sr.
Mr. Evan Flemming
Mr. and Mrs. Mark A. Floyd
Mr. Dan Ford
Mr. Lester Foreman, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Angelo M. 
	 Formosa III
Ms. Linda C. Forsythe
Mr. Carter Foss
Mr. Ezra Frazier
Ms. Dixie Frederiksen
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Frey
Ms. Lynn A. Friedrichs
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Frost
Mr. Joe C. Galante
Ms. Donna J. Gandy
Mr. R. Philip Gannaway
Mr. Richard Garant
Mrs. Shannon J. Garrett
Dr. and Mrs. David W. Gaw
Dodie and Carl George
Mrs. Samantha Gerken
Ms. Nekisha German
Mr. and Mrs. Arash Gholizadeh
Mr. Harris A. Gilbert
Ms. Ann Gildemeister
Mr. Walter F. Gilges
Mr. Bruce H. Gold
Ms. Mary Golden
Ms. Lynda Goodgame
Mr. Randy Goodman
Joel and Bernice Gordon
Ms. Elena Goss
Sara and Stan Graber
Mr. Andrew Grady
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy Granbery



Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.  
Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions,  

and donated food, goods, and services!

Thanks to our DONORS!

Mr. Frank T. Grant
Dr. Carl A. Green
Dr. and Mrs. John J. Griffin
Mrs. Betty M. Grimes
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Groomes
Ms. Jane Guthrie
Mr. and Mrs. Frank D. Haas
Mr. Charles Hagen
Hailey Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. R. Walter Hale III
Mr. and Mrs. Fred B. Hall
Mrs. Linda Hanna
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Hanson
Mr. Mark Harbaugh
Ms. Bethany Harbin
Dr. Catherine McGowan and Dr. 

Ray Hargreaves
Mr. Michael Harmon
Mr. and Mrs. Russell K. Harms
Becky Harrell
Ms. Barbara Harris
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy C. Harvey
Shawn Kiser Hawk
Mr. Robert L. Hendren
Mr. Joshua S. Hendrickson
Mr. Samuel R. Henninger
Ms. Sherri M. Henry
Mr. and Mrs. Herman G. Henry
Mr. and Mrs. Bjorn M. Heyning
Reggie Hill
Mr. J. Reginald Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher G. 

Hiller
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey A. Hoffman
Ms. Susan Hogg
Mr. Justin Holder
Ms. Lela Hollabaugh
Ms. Kristen Holladay
Mr. Gregory L. Holland
Mr. and Mrs. Wray Holland
Ms. Dierdre A. Honeycutt
Mr. Michael Hoover
Ms. Cindy Howard
Mrs. and Mr. Dayna A. Hulme
Ms. Donna Hummell
Mr. David G. Hunt
Mr. and Mrs. Don W. Hutchison
Mr. Philip D. Irwin
Mr. and Mrs. Joe M. Ivey
Mr. and Mrs. Francis V. 

Jackovich
Mr. and Mrs. Edmund Jackson

Mr. and Mrs. Gabriel Jacobs
Mr. and Mrs. James R. James
Ms. Livia Jenkins
Mr. and Mrs. Melvin D. Joesten
Mr. and Mrs. Anders H. 

Johansson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Johnson
Mr. Joshua Johnson
Mr. Ken Johnson
Dr. Linah A. Jollay and Mr. Matt 

B. Jollay
Mrs. Mary Loventhal Jones
Ms. Eleanor N. Jordan
Nisala Kalupahana
Jennifer and Shawn Kaplan
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Kasakevics
Mr. Jerome S. Katz
Mr. Steven Kawalick
Ms. June Kaye
Nancy Keil
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Kelly
Mr. Don Kendall
Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Kennedy
Mr. and Mrs. Rodger Kennedy
Mr. John Kennedy
Mr. Douglas S. Kernodle
Ms. Martha Kesler
Beth and Jon Kimpel
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas King
Mr. Gerard A. Knab
Ralph and Kathy Knauss
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry D. Knight
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Patrick Krodel
Mr. David Kunz
Ms. Amy Kurland
Mr. George E. Kurz
Mr. Jon Kurzynske
Mr. Frank Kurzynske
Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Ladd
Ms. Ginger Morgan and Mr. 

Gregory Lanford
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Langteau
Ms. Toni Laubacher
Mr. Craig F. Laubengeiger
Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. Law
Mr. Leo J. Lebkuecher, Jr.
Ms. Diane Lee
Mr. James Lejeune
Mr. and Mrs. Elliott Leschen
Ms. Catherine Leser
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Letherer
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Levin

Ms. Jan Abby Liff
Mr. and Mrs. John Litchfield, Jr.
Ms. Allison Littman
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene B. 

Lotochinski
Mrs. Megan N. Love
Jim and Jennifer Loyd
Mr. Bill Luallen
Ms. Kelley Luberecki
Mr. George Luscombe II
Ms. Elundrea Lyons
Edith E. Snider and Elaine K. 

Lytle
Dr. Rachel L. Mace and Mr. 

Gerald F. Mace
Ms. Sally C. Macomber
Angela R. Magill
Mr. Chris Magill
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Malaszenko
Mr. and Mrs. Fabien Maldonado
Mr. Stephen M. Mallett
Mr. Andrea Maneschi
Ben and Mary Lou Marks
Steve and Julie Martin
Mr. Anthony E Martin
Mr. Jake D. Martino
Ms. Addie Massey
Ms. Melinda L. Mathews
Richard and Susan Mattson
Mike and Amy Mauldin
Ms. Dana Mayberry
Mr. Brian McAdoo
Ms. Linda McCafferty
Ms. Suzanne B. McClelland
Mr. Robert McConlogue
Mr. and Mrs. Tavis McCourt
Mr. Zachary McCoy
Mr. and Mrs. James D. 

McCutchen
Mr. Jack McElwain
Ms. Melanie McFaddin
Mayor Shane McFarland
Mr. and Mrs. L.V. McGinty III
Dr. Owen McGuinness
Mr. Gregory A. McKinley
Lynn and Susan McPheeters
Paul and Julie Menke
Mr. and Mrs. F. Max Merrell
Ms. Carol Messenheimer
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene J. Meyer
Mr. Thomas E. Meyer
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Miller

Ms. Shirley F. Miller
Jess Miller
Mr. William J. Miller
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Minton
Mrs. Lana J. Molnar
Mr. Kevin N. Monroe
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Monroe
Marcia A. Montgomery, M.D.
Ms. Deborah Montgomery
Dr. and Mrs. Derek Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas D. Moore
Mr. John R. Moore
Anna and David Morad
David and Janice Morgan
Mr. and Mrs. Tellie W. Muzzall
Mr. Paul R. Myers
Mr. and Mrs. David Nance
Ms. Deborah Narrigan
Mr. Mark Neach
Mr. John Berggren and Ms. 

Karen S. Neal
Mr. and Mrs. David D. Nelson
Mr. and Mrs. Don Nelson
Ms. Sally Jo Neumaier
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis Newman, Jr.
Mary and Gudger Nichols
Ms. Letticia Nichols
Ms. Linda Nilsen
Mr. Joseph Nims
Mr. and Mrs. Joel L. Nixon
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Nock
Mr. and Mrs. James Noe
Mrs. Meredith S. Oates
Mrs. Hazel O. O'Donnell
Justin and Lindsey Oldham
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Olsen
Mr. C. Wayne Ozment
Phil and Mary Beth Pacsi
Ms. Betsy Parham
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry P. Park
Ms. Elizabeth L. Parsons
Mr. and Mrs. Carey C. Parsons
Mr. Brock Patterson
Mr. Terry W. Patterson
Mr. and Mrs. George A. Patton, 

Jr.
Mr. Harry T. Pearce
Mrs. Pam Peedin
Mrs. Carol A. Pelletier
Ms. Roberta H. Bell and Mr. Todd 

E. Peterson
Ms. Donna J. Phillips



Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.  
Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions,  

and donated food, goods, and services!

Thanks to our DONORS!

Ms. Annette H. Pilote
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Pirtle
Mr. and Mrs. Keith B. Pitts
Mr. and Mrs. Phil Ponder
Mr. Larry W. Powell
Ms. Marcia K. Powell and Mr. 

Richard K. Lake
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Predmore
Mr. and Mrs. Scott A. Preston
Mr. David E. Qualls
Jeff and Cindy Quinn
Joyce and Preston Quirk
Mrs. Annum Qureshi
Will and Natalie Raines
Mr. and Mrs. Casey A. Rainey
Ms. Robin Rains
Ms. Nancy Jackson and Mr. 

Eberhard Ramm
Mr. and Mrs. William T. Ramsey
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Ray
Mr. and Mrs. Mark R. Rechter
Mr. James Reed III
Mr. Reynard Regenstreif-Harms
Donna Regii and Stuffy Shmitt
The Renegar Family
Mrs. Dana Reynolds
Dr. Todd W. Rice
C. Richarde
Mr. and Mrs. Mark D. Richards
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan D. 

Richardson
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Riddle
Mr. Abram C. Ring
Mr. and Mrs. Doyle R. Rippee
Mr. and Mrs. Andreas T. Ritchie
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Riven
Mrs. Connie Roach
Mrs. Nancy Roberts
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Robertson
Mrs. Martha B. Robertson
Ronda and Jackie Robertson
Mr. John R. Robinson
Dr. and Mrs. Charles E. Roos
Tony Rose
Nancy Menke and Sadie Rosson 
Mr. and Mrs. Marc Rowland
Ms. Mary Rudolph
Mrs. Christina Sadlow
Mark and Patricia Sanders
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Sanders
Dr. and Mrs. Burton P. Sanders

Mr. and Mrs. Gregory A. 
Sandfort

Ms. Allison Schaffner
Mrs. Polly Schaudies
Ms. Stella Scheffer
Mr. and Mrs. Roland Schneller
Keith and Kimberly 

Schumacher
Ms. Dara Schuster
Mr. and Mrs. Winn Schwartau
Mr. and Mrs. Wilfred J. Schwarz
Ms. Andrea Seay
Mr. Gary Shandley
Mr. Zia Sheik
Mr. Owen G. Shell, Jr.
Mr. Robert Shiels
Dr. Dianna L. Shipley and 
	 Mr. David E. Shipley
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph D. Shivers
Dr. Lynn Simon
Ganesh Sitaraman
Ms. Nina C. Sivek
Mrs. K.P. Sledge
Alan & Christie Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Smith
Mr. J. David Smith, Jr.
Ms. Jennifer R. Smith
Ms. Brenda J. Smith
Chuck and Debbie Snelling
Dr. and Mrs. Robert B. Snyder
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. Sowell III
Mr. Ronald D. Spurlock
Jim Stafford / STAFCO
Mr. and Mrs. Harry C. 

Stambaugh
Mr. and Mrs. Allen E. Stanfield
Mr. Jonathan D. Stanley
Dr. and Mrs. Christopher G. 

Stephens M.D.
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick H. Stephens
Ms. Kathryn Stephenson
Reverend and Mrs. Glen J. 

Stewart
Ms. Melinda Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. Barry S. Stillman
Mr. Paul T. Stinson, Jr.
Mr. Douglas B. Stolman
Kathy and Shawn Storie
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence B. 
	 Stumb, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Roger T. Swanson
Ms. Kimberley Sydnor

Ryan and Victoria Tabor
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald F. Tabor
Ms. Sara Tackett
Mr. Bruce Tarkington
Ann Wiley Tavakoli
Ms. Susan Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew A. Taylor
Dr. Joseph Taylor
Mr. David M. Teague
Mr. John Teselle
Mr. and Mrs. Hal Tevebaugh
Mrs. Sloan Thomas
Ms. Christine T. Thompson
Ms. Janice Ticich
Mr. and Mrs. Alan L. Tinker
Mr. David Tischer
Tony and Deborah Todd
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Totten
Mr. and Mrs. Nelson Trabue, Jr.
Mrs. Carol J. Tures
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Turner
Mr. and Mrs. Fred H. Turner
Dr. Jan van Eys
Mr. David J. Van Horne
Mr. Brett Van Wye
Dr. and Mrs. Karl VanDevender
Mr. Bryce Vandiver
Mr. and Mrs. Derek Vandlen
Mr. and Mrs. Keith C. Vanstone
Ms. Angela Varden
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Vogel
Ms. Lauren Vogelstein
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Waddell
Dr. Lynn S. Walker and Mr. John 

R. Newbrough
Mr. Rick Walker
Mr. Lee Wallis
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin T. Wampler
Robert and Staci Warden
Jeff and Lynne Warne
Mr. and Mrs. Kirk L. Warren
Mr. David R. Watson and Mr. 

Jeffrey G. Corvin
Mr. Jerad Wayburn
Mrs. Nicky Weaver
Mr. Louis Webb
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce L. Webb
Ms. Brenda S. Weeks
Ms. Norma J. Wells
Mr. and Mrs. Carman R. Wenkoff
Ms. Jane M. West
Mr. Eric Wheeler

Ms. Mary E. Whitcomb
Mr. and Mrs. Don J. White
Mr. Larry H. Whiteaker
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence T. Wieck
Ms. Peggy Wilkerson
Mr. Lonnie Wilkerson
Mrs. Dawn Wilkerson
Ms. Summer Wilkinson
Ms. Mary A. Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Dulan G. Willis
Mr. William Wills
Mr. Scott Wilson
Ms. Lori Winters
Steve and Genia Winwood
Dr. and Mrs. Donald S. Witherow
Ms. Susan M. Wodicka
Mr. and Mrs. Brent Wright
Mrs. Evana Yates
Mitze Yeater
Mrs. Nancy Youssef

Mr. Darell Zink

Thank you to these 
organizations that 
donated $500 or more

Advance Financial
Advanced Composites, Inc.
AIG American General
Ajax Turner Co. Inc.
Akzo Nobel Inc.
Alpha Gamma Delta Foundation
Amazon
AmazonSmile Foundation
American Paper and Twine 

Company
Andrea Waitt Carlton Family 

Foundation
Anthem Foundation
Ascension Health Ministry 

Service Center
Avenue Construction, LLC
The Ayers Foundation
BancorpSouth, Inc.
Bank of America
BMI
BoxLunch/Hot Topic
Bradley
Brentwood Rotary Charitable 

Foundation



Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.  
Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions,  

and donated food, goods, and services!

Thanks to our DONORS!

Gifts made between May 1 & July 31, 2021

Bridgestone - Warren County 
Plant

Cardinal Health Foundation
Centennial Bank
The Chemours Company FC, LLC
CIGNA Foundation
City Auto Sales LLC
The Community Foundation of 

Middle Tennessee
CoreCivic
Costco Wholesale Corporation
The Council of State 

Governments
Country Music Association Inc.
Covia Corp.
CSX Corporation
Dana Charitable Foundation
Darden Foundation
DaVita
Decatur County Bank
Delek US Holdings, Inc.
Dell
DLSH, LLC
Dollar General Corporation
EBS Foundation
Emergency Food and Shelter 

National Board Program
Erie Insurance Group
Faith Church Nashville
Farm Credit Services of Mid-

America
First Horizon Foundation
First United Methodist Women
Food Lion Charitable 

Foundation, Inc.
For By Grace Fund
Fortus Technologies, Inc.
Franklin Road Academy
Friesen Charitable Fund
Graves & Graves Construction 

Company
Grider Family Partnership
Hankook Tire America Corp.
Hansen/Teaster Charitable 

Fund
Hattie B's LLC
The HCA Foundation
Healthpeak Medical Office 

Properties
Henry Laird Smith Foundation
Hillsdale Fund

The Hunt Family Foundation of 
Nashville, Tennessee, Inc.

Ingram Charities
Jackson National Life Insurance 

Company
Jersey Mike's - Corporate 

Headquarters
Kiwanis Club of Nashville
Kroger Company Foundation
Lancaster Giving Fund
Legends Corner, Inc.
M3 Technology Group, Inc.
The M & W Logistics Group, Inc.
The M. Stratton Foster 

Charitable Foundation
Macy's / Bloomingdale's
McKenzie Banking Company
The Memorial Foundation
Nashville Farmers' Market
Nashville First Baptist Church
Nashville Life Christian Church
Nashville Rotary Service Trust
Nationwide Foundation
Neal & Harwell, PLC
The Nolte Family Fund
Nordstrom
Ollie's Bargain Outlet, INc.
Parman Energy
Pasadena Tournament of Roses
The Pat & Neil O'Brien Family 

Foundation
PepsiCo Foundation
The Pfeffer Foundation
Pretium
Pricewaterhouse Coopers, LLP
Proclinical Research 

Consultancy LLC
Raymond James | Morgan 

Keegan
Red Seal Development 

Corporation
River City Concrete
The Rosendin Foundation
Ryman Hospitality Property 

Foundation
Saint Thomas Health Services
SEC, Inc.
Shane McFarland Construction, 

LLC
Sol Stern and Rose Stern 

Charitable Trust

Southminster Presbyterian 
Church

Sport Aviation Complex
The Stage on Broadway, Inc.
State of Tennessee Department 

of Agriculture
Subway Franchise World 

Headquarters, LLC
Tennessee Quality Care
Tennessee Valley Authority
Tri Star Energy, LLC
TVA Retirees Association 

Nashville
United Healthcare Community 

Plan of TN
United Healthcare Services, Inc.
United Way of Benton County
United Way of Greater Nashville
United Way of Greater Nashville 

- Williamson County
United Way of Sumner County
United Way of Wilson County 

and the Upper Cumberland
Vanderbilt University / Division 

of Public Affairs
Vise's Discount Pharmacy
VMware Foundation
Westfield Insurance Foundation
Westminster Presbyterian 

Church
Woodmen of the World 

Tennessee Jurisdiction




